Confirming Umpires:

Confirmation that the match is to go ahead should be received by both umpires by 21.00 hours on the Tuesday preceding the match. It is the responsibility of the first named team to confirm with both umpires that the match is to go ahead and that the details on venue, pitch, time etc are as shown on the web site. Contact can be made by phone or email. If email is used then the sender should seek confirmation that the email has been received. In addition the home team should check that the umpires know how to find the venue and if necessary provide assistance on directions. Advising on directions is particularly important if there are road works or diversions in place that are known to be causing local delays and difficulties. The home side should also tell the umpires where changing facilities are and where refreshments will be served.  If appropriate the umpires should be advised about team colours and any other particular issues e.g. security relating to their match.

Confirming Assessors and Watchers and coaches

It is the responsibility of the umpire who is to be coached, watched, etc to make contact with the appointed coach or watcher by 21.00 hours on the Tuesday preceding match day. This enables the umpire to confirm all match day details e.g. venue start time etc and also to pass on any special information about the venue, road diversions etc. It might be appropriate to arrange to travel together.

Umpires

It is good practice to contact your colleague before match day. It is ideal to have a quick chat by phone (or an email) to confirm that you are both available, to discuss arrival times, shirt colours, and any other pertinent issues. It is an opportunity to consider travelling together.
Action if NOT contacted:
Umpire:

Email or phone the relevant HHUA Appointment Secretary and leave them to contact the team and take any further action. 

Remember an umpire who has shown him/herself as available remains in that situation until 10.00 am on match day. 

Home Team:
Advise appointments secretary that you have been unable to contact the umpire.
